
February 19, 2020 

EST 1808 

----- CITY OF -----

DELAWARE 
~OHIO~ 

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Re: Support for the Columbus Crossroads INFRA Application 

Dear Secretary Chao: 

On behalf of the City of Delaware, I am writing this letter to (1) express our strong support and 

to reinforce the strong regional support for the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT} 
INFRA grant application for Phase 4 of the Columbus Crossroads project; and (2) to urge your 
thoughtful consideration of this catalytic project of national, regional, and community 
importance. 

The City of Delaware is located just north of Columbus and has a population of nearly 42,000 
people. 

Columbus Crossroads is a community-led $1.3 billion, multi-phase project to transform the 
crossroads of Interstates 70 and 71, and improve one of the key corridors of the National 
Primary Highway Freight System . These changes not only remove a major bottleneck for 
interstate commerce on these two important commercial arteries, the ongoing effort to 
improve the connection brings strong local and state support. Phase 4 of the Project, which 
costs approximately $265 million, is essential for improving safety for commuters and 
pedestrians; reducing congestion; and enhancing access to essential services and more than 
100,000 jobs in the region. 

Phase 4 of this project focuses on the physical overlap of 1-70 and 1-71. The overlap serves 
commuter traffic from across the state and freight traffic from across the nation. The overlap 
carries 130,000 vehicles per day- including 17,100 commercial vehicles - and exceeds its 
design capacity by 50,000 vehicles. As a result, this area contains three of Ohio's top ten 
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